

Chair: Goronwy Price C.E.O./Director of Education (Interim): Anthony Stack

December 13, 2017

Dear Parents and Guardians:

I would like to inform you that an updated information booklet is available online regarding the school review process for Swift Current Academy. This updated information pertains to student transportation and can be viewed on the Newfoundland and Labrador English School District website: www.nlesd.ca.

After further review of the student transportation routes proposed and inquiries received, District staff have determined it would be more efficient to deploy an additional private vehicle should the notice of motion be approved. This would allow for independent runs from Black River to Tricentia Academy and from North Harbour to Tricentia Academy. These two vehicles are exclusive from the bus that would transport students from Swift Current to Tricentia Academy.

Members of the school community are encouraged to review this updated information. As recently reminded, a form is available online for school community feedback and the deadline to register to present to the Board of Trustees is 2:00 p.m. Wednesday, December 20, 2017. The school community meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 9, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the gymnasium of Swift Current Academy.

Should you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Cindy Pope, Senior Education Officer, at 279-7817 (ext. 246) or cynthiapope@nlesd.ca.

Sincerely,

Bronson Collins

Assistant Director Programs - Central